
Minutes ~ Horizon Parent Advisory Committee                                         2021

Tuesday, October 5, 2021 — 12 pm
HMS Library Conference Room

Call to order: 12:04 pm

Members Present: Tina Dendy, Kayla Kutzler, Selorm Boateng, Dr. Oban, Lila Brendel, and

Kasoingo Mutebo. Joined by Google Meet: Deirdre Bostyan, Lance Hendrickson, Janelle Combs,

Denise Spitzer, Rebecca Lacher, Karen Dunlap, and Mandy Dendy.

Review and Approval of September 2021 Minutes: Motion by Selorm Boateng, second by Kayla

Kutzler, all in favor.

Treasurer’s Report: previous balance was $7,787.45, after paying $58.12 for envelopes and

labels, and $630.65 for printing for the raffle the new and current balance is $7.098.68. Tina

Dendy moved to approve, seconded by Karen Dunlap and the motion passed.

Administration Report: Dr. Oban let us know that the previously mentioned school goals and

framework are now listed on the school’s website under the About Us section. He went over

TikTok trends and issues we have faced as a result. We discussed how this has affected staff and

how it would not be tolerated. Traffic for pick-ups and drop-offs is becoming more streamlined

however there are still a few points of confusion as to which lanes are for stopping. He

discussed the future road work on Ash Coulee Drive and the tentative plans we could have to

deal with traffic during the time the road is being worked on.

Activity Report:

● Tina Dendy went over raffle tickets being distributed and discussed needing volunteers

to count tickets and for record keeping for the raffle. A sign up will be sent out to

parents.

● Selorm Boateng brought up the issue of signatories on the PAC bank account. The

treasurer and president are supposed to be listed according to the by-laws. Karen

Dunlap moved to add Selorm Boateng and remove Darla Miller as she is no longer on

the council, seconded by Rebecca Lacher and motion carried.



● We voted on whether to do teacher/staff appreciation, it was decided that we would do

it on the 3rd or 4th Wednesday of each month starting in November. Karen Dunlap

volunteered to chair this.

● Parent-teacher conferences will be October 28th and November 2nd and PAC will be

providing meals for these nights. There is approximately a $50/night budget set aside for

this. A sign up will be emailed to parents to ask for help with this effort.

● Selorm Boateng discussed PAC participation and possibly meeting with other PACs in the

district to find a way to boost participation.

Discussion: A parent had a question about the place religion and sexuality have in the

curriculum of the school. Dr. Oban explained that due to the separation of church and state

these things are not taught in public schools.

Adjourn 1:00 pm

Next meeting- November 2nd @ 12 pm


